
174th AERO SQUADRON 
 

 

 

 

 

LINEAGE   
Organized Dec 1917 
Demobilized Apr 1919 
 
STATIONS 
Kelly Field, TX 
Chanute Field, IL, 23 Dec 1917-12 Feb 1918 
Garden City, NY, Feb 1918 
Port of Embarkation, Hoboken, NY, Feb 1918 
AEF, Feb 1918 
Mitchel Field, NY 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 
 
COMMANDERS 
 
HONORS  
Service Streamers 
 
Campaign Streamers 
 
Armed Forces Expeditionary Streamers 
 
Decorations 
 
EMBLEM 
 
EMBLEM SIGNIFICANCE  
 
MOTTO 
 
NICKNAME 
 
OPERATIONS 
As winter approached, it became uncertain whether the field could be kept open. Colonel Jones 
traveled to Washington DC in early November 1917 to attend a special meeting of commanding 
officers of 15 aviation fields. He returned in mid-month with the news that the field would remain 
open, but flying would be suspended on 15 December. Actually bad weather prevented flying after 



7 December and on the 13th the 39th Aero Squadron left for Rich Field at Waco, Texas, to 
continue flying training there. Later in the month, the field sent 20 Standard planes and 15 Hall-
Scott motors to Wichita Falls and 39 Curtiss planes to Kelly Field. Only a few planes remained at 
Chanute for officers' winter flying. Until the 152nd, 153rd, 173rd, and 174th Aero Squadrons 
arrived from Kelly at Christmas time, the departure of the 39th left only the 38th squadron to man 
the field. In time, the 38th became the headquarters squadron with the nickname of "Home 
Guards." 
 
The two squadrons finally left Rantoul on 10 February 1918, a full six weeks after having been 
ordered to be ready at a moment's notice. Two days later the 173rd and 174th squadrons also left 
for Garden City. 
 
 
The two squadrons finally left Rantoul on 10 February 1918, a full six weeks after having been 
ordered to be ready at a moment's notice. Two days later the 173rd and 174th squadrons also left 
for Garden City.  
 
 
174 Aero Squadron 
Type: Service (Observation) 
Service Period: March 16 to October 22, 1918 
Locations: Bicester, Port Meadow, Rendcomb, Spittlegate, Stamford 
To France from Codford on October 30. 
 
 
 
One Hundred Seventy-fourth: Insignia: A black alley cat on a fence silhouetted against the moon. 
 
 
Within three months after the opening of Chanute Field, trained squadrons, of about 150 men each, 
were transferred to depots in the East for overseas assignments. The 10th and 16th Aero Squadrons 
were the first to leave, followed closely by the 39th. The first two squadrons were shipped 
overseas; the 39th was sent to Waco, Texas. In December, the 152d, 153d, 173d, and 174th 
Squadrons reported from Kelly Field, Texas, to fill vacancies in shops, hangars, and classrooms; 
the 210th Squadron was organized at Chanute Field from local recruits. Classes were conducted 
daily in every branch of aviation related to the maintenance and repair of airplanes, including 
specialized training for mechanics, carpenters, riggers, and hangar men. 
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